
The January meeting of GSCC was held on January 8, 2017 at The Hanser House in Litchfield 
Beach, SC at 4:00 PM.   

President Pat welcomed all. Thirty two members were in attendance.  He thanked the 
membership for the warm support he received upon return from Baltimore after the passing of 
his mother. 

A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the minutes of the November 20, 2016 
meeting as submitted. 

President’s Report: Pat Hicks read a thank you note from the Wounded Warriors Special 
Operations charity thanking the club for the $500.00 donation to their charity.   

Treasurer’s Report: Dee Lopes was absent and there was no Treasurer’s report this month.   

Secretary Report:   Cindy Baine stated that the November minutes will be on the club website.   

Membership Report:  The Membership Chair, Mickey Sharp, reported that there are 79 
members at the present time.  He stated that Forrest Kelly is ill and will be giving up his 
Corvette.   

Activity Report:  Cindy Baine stated that Carol Guesno had suggested that the club set a date to 
go to Crocodile Rocks at Celebrity Square at Broadway at the Beach to catch the Dueling Piano 
show.  Cindy said she would coordinate a date in the near future and that if anyone had any ideas 
for future social activities to get in touch with her. 

Old Business:   

Christmas Party:  George Washnak reported that the Christmas party at Rios was outstanding.    

 GSCC Car Show:  Rick Russell (chairperson for GSCC Car Show) reported that the committee 
is scheduled to meet at his house directly after the meeting and that the committee is leaning 
towards an autumn show.  He said that he would report back on progress at the February 
meeting.  

Future Meeting Locations:  The February meeting will be held Sam Snead’s. 

New Business:   

Mickey Sharp made a motion that once the NFL 2017/2018 season starts that the club change the 
meeting time to 11:00 AM so that members could be home in time for the football games.  
Harold Dobbins seconded.  Motion carried. 

George Washnak made a motion to create a Sunshine chair to send cards and flowers to club 
members who are in the hospital and to members who have lost a close family member.  Rick 
Russell seconded.  Motion carried.  Laurie Russell volunteered to chair. 



David Smith requested that the club go ahead and purchase a brick at the National Corvette 
Museum.  Pat Hicks stated that he will get with the treasurer and make that happen. 

Upcoming Car Shows and Cruise-Ins:  

Pat Hicks stated that the Bagel Factory has invited the club to continue to have the Cars and 
Coffee cruise ins at their location.  The Cars and Coffee cruise ins will start back up the first 
Sunday in March. 

2/4/17 – cruise in at Denny’s Restaurant – 124 Loyola in Myrtle Beach and 2/11/17 at Sticky 
Fingers. 

Future trips:  Maynard Robinson reported that he is putting together a caravan/trip to the 
National Corvette Museum for April 19, 2017 through April 23, 2017 which will include a stop 
in Nashville and the Grand Ole Opry on the way back.  He would like to firm up a count at the 
February meeting.  	

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:30 PM. 

Cindy Baine, Secretary 

 

 

 

 


